June 23, 2025

Chandler MS4 Stormwater Board Meeting Minutes

The Chandler MS4 Stormwater meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Chandler Town
Hall.

Roll Call, Present; Williams, Mooney and MS4 Coordinator Bell.
Absent, Doug Elder

Minutes: Motion was made by Mooney and seconded by Williams to accept the minutes from
the May 27, 2025 meeting. Motion passed.

Report of the Storm Water Coordinator: It was reported that the Stormwater balance is
$165,786.00 Coordinator Bell shared that there were several sinkholes in Chandler and that
repairs were underway. Currently, we are working on 2 backyard sinkholes at 6755 David Dr.
Most of these are from leaky couplings or holes in the culvert pipes. Matt McGuyer has been
cleaning many ditches and stormwater conveyances. We are making progress toward cleaning
our town.

0Old Business: Bell shared an update on IDEM requiring Chandler to oversee our utilities working
in the county, he has another meeting scheduled for June 27 with Randy Braun and Burke.

New Business: Bell presented basic MS4 requirements. There was an explanation of the General
Permit and the Construction General Permit. Compliance and Enforcement responsibilities
were shared.

Mooney made the motion to recess until the next meeting, July 28, 2025 and Williams
seconded the motion. Motion passed.
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Doug Elder-Moderator Michael Bell-Environmental Manager
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